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COMMUNICATIONS
1942
‘Caveat Emptor’, some thoughts relating to Comms 1939 and 1941
   Eric Franklin     3
1943
Catgut, some comments


John Catch        5

1944
Napoleon and a seven-course oud


John Downing   6

1945
A mediaeval oud, Ikhwan al-Safa and the ‘Pythagoras of Ulm’ lute
   John Downing 17
1946
Volumes of different kinds of double reeds
   M. van der Most 23
1947
One more instance of musical onomataopoeia,


 further to Comm 1932
    Chris Goodwin  27
1948
The Brussels #0164 Oud case and 16th C lute case design

  John Downing  28   

1949
Pitch relativity in the renaissance and the sizes of 


fiddles and viols                                                                           Ephraim Segerman  31
1950
A fixture for cutting windways on a metal-working lathe
 

       Sid Jones   33
1951
The story of Giuseppe Fiorini – appeal for assistance
  Roberto Regazzi  40   

1952
The guitar and Praetorius’ finger                                                         John Downing  41
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Many thanks once again to all those who pulled out the stops to supply us with enough Comms to make another Q, perfectly respectable in both size and interest, and as we always hope it will, combining academic enquiry and thoroughly practical advice and suggestions for makers. 
   This is the last quarterly of the year sent out on a ‘benefit of the doubt’ basis to those who have not yet paid for the current year. If you find a coloured renewal form herewith, that means that we haven’t received payment from you, and this is the last Quarterly you will receive if you don’t renew your subscription. Many people pay by Paypal or bank transfer, and these are quick and painless options, it would seem. 
   Three years into our revival we seem to have settled down to a healthy rhythm of contributions; the worry now is more that we are not gaining new recruits as fast as we lose subscribers by the process of ‘churn’ or ‘natural wastage’. A recent test-mailshot to members of Galpin Society has had a success rate of about 3% - not too bad for a targeted but unsolicted marketing campaign. Really we do need existing members to help recruit new subscribers, so don’t hesitate to encourage organological friends to join us.
  Happy, researching, making and playing for the rest of summer!
STANDING CALL FOR PAPERS

 
The Fellowship of Makers and Researchers of Historical Instruments welcomes papers on all aspects of the history and making of historical musical instruments. Communications or ‘Comms’ as they are called, appeared unedited (please don’t be libellous or insulting to other contributors!), so please send them EXACTLY as you wish them to appear – in 12 point type, on A4 paper with a 25mm or 1 inch border all round, or to put it another way, if you are using non-European paper sizes, then the text area must be 160 x 246 mm (or at least no wider or longer than this). Our printers make a good job of scanning photos. 

   In naming your Communication, remember that people will search for it online using keywords. So if you are discussing, say, a Ruckers harpsichord in Paris, call it ‘Observations on a Ruckers harpsichord in Paris’, rather than ‘Observations on a curious old instrument.’
 You can send contributions EITHER on paper, OR as a Word-compatible or PDF attachment. If you really do not have access to a word processor of any kind, we may be able to retype typed or handwritten submissions. The address to send them to is: 
  

FoMRHI   

c/o Chris Goodwin

Southside Cottage

Brook Hill

Albury

Guildford GU5 9DJ

United Kingdom

 

and the email address for Comms sent as attachments (and other email correspondence) is Lutesoc@aol.com or secretary@fomrhi.org
 
Non-members will be given a year's free subscription if they send in a Communication to the Quarterly.

 

If your interests have changed, and you don’t now want to be a member of FoMRHI, please let us know, to save postage costs.
